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AGENDA ITEM 128: REPORT OF THE INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION ON THE WORK OF 
ITS FORTY-THIRD SESSION (SXU&~JM&) (A/46/10, A/46/405) 

1. Mr. wE;TB (Spain) said that while the International Law Commission had 
made slow progress in its consideration of international liability for 
injurious consequences arising out of acts not prohibited by international 
law, the topic was especially difficult in that it involved not merely 
codification but thti progressive development of law. Liability in the absence 
of a wrongful act-. - or “responsabilidad objective” - was not an accepted 
concept in international law. However, the draft articles were based on the 
idea, that his delegation fully shared, that the innocent victim should not be 
left to bear the loss alone even if the party that had caused the damage was 
not guilty in the legal sense of the word. 

2, There was a clear tendency in the Commission’s work to stress the need to 
prevent and avoid damage, primarily, through the regulation of activities 
including risk; importance was also being attached to the preservation and 
protection of tire environment; his delegation was not opposed to those trends, 
provided that they did not obscure the original meaning crf the topic. Even if 
it were possible to determine precisely which activities involved risk with a 
view to regulating them it would not be possible to include all possible cases 
of transhoundary harm that did not entail culpability. Any activity was 
potentially dangerous; where there was life there was risk. 

3. It would clearly be difficult to secure wide acceptance of norms or a 
code of conduct in such a broad field; it was for that reason that the 
question ilad been raised of establishing an intergovernmental fund (A/46/10, 
para. 249) in order to ensure compensation to victims, His delegation did not 
feel it would be useful to draw up a list of dangerous substances. Nor did it 
feel it would be useful at the current stage to determine the legal nature of 
the instrument tu be drafted; for the time being the Commission should 
concentrate on drafting a set of coherent, rational and politically acceptable 
articles; while his delegation would welcome a convention it was too soon to 
make that the final objective. His delegation fully supported the idea that 
the principle ol liability should 1~ based not on risk, but on the concept of 
harm (A/46/10, pat-a. 241). 

4. His delegat.ion did not feel that the topic “Relations between States and 
international organizations” was a priority for the Commission. Nevertheless, 
it would be useful to have a coclifyiny instrument setting forth the generally 
ncceptxd norms .itl ret;pc!i:t. of rnIat.iC)nG between States and international 
or-ganizat ions ant1 especizjl ly t.he 1’1 ivi leges and immunities of such 
organizat,ions amI t;tlei r st.af I . 

5. H .i 8 delegat ioil did not support. t.he inclusion of new items in the 
Commissiun’s pt:oqr arnme uf wur’k; t-he Commission should concentrate on the three 
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major pending topics, and above all on the topic "State responsibility". The 
list of possible topics for future consideration was not very satisfactory, 
except perhaps for "The law of confined international groundwaters" and "legal 
aspects of the protection of the environment of areas not subject to a 
national jurisdiction", which were linked respectively with the law of the 
non-navigational uses of international watercourstis and international 
liability for injurious consequences arising out of acts not prohibited by 
international law. 

6. Mr,Q-'REILLY (Ireland) said his delegation hoped that the Commission 
would give priority to the topic "international liability for injurious 
consequences arising out of acts not prohibited by international law". It 
recognized the Commission's frankness in acknowledging lack of satisfactory 
progress. The two guiding principles of the Commission's work on the topic, 
the precept sic utere tuo ut alienum non laedas and the principle that the 
innocent victim should not be left to bear the loss alone, established limits 
to the topic which his delegation felt were appropriate. First, only lawful 
activities were covered; activities prohibited by international law were 
excluded since they were covered under State responsibility, as were the 
consequences of such activities. Second, there were two kinds of lawful 
activities which might come within the scope of the topic, those involving the 
risk of causing harm in a neighbouring State and those actually causing harm 
in a nciqhbouring State. His delegation felt that the Commission had strayed 
frc,m that area. For example, there had been excessive concentration on 
environmental and ecological matters, including the questions of dangerous 
substances and of environmental accidents and ecological disasters, which did 
not fit. appropriately into the topic. The question of "global commons" was 
also outside the scope of the topic. 

7 . The Commission needed to take decisions on some important issues before 
it could make progress on the topic. Controversial matters could not be set 
aside with a view to having them resolved when simpler issues had been 
settled, because those controversial matters concerned the fundamentals of the 
topic. His delegation was puzzled by the failure to adopt definitions on such 
key concepts as acts or activities involving risk, acts or activities with 
harmful effects and transboundary harm. 

8. The continued ambivalence as to what kind of instrument the Commission 
should be working on was also impeding progress. His delegation felt that the 
objective should be a convention; that was a realistic goal provided that the 
Commission remained within the limits of the topic as originally perceived. 
The draft articles should set out basic rules and could constitute an umbrella 
convention under which multilateral agreements dealing with specific kinds of 
activities and bilateral agreements covering specific situations could 
emerge. The starting-point of the instrument should be the provisions set 
forth in article 6 enunciating the principle _sic utere tuo ut alienum non 
la&a-s and reflecting Stockholm Principle 21. Having defined the two kinds of 
relevant activities, those involving risk and those actually causing harm, it 
would deal mainly with the corresponding remedies of prevention and reparation. 

/ * . . 
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9, His delegation believed that tho draft articles should be concerned 
exclusively with liability between States, The suggestion that liability 
might in some cases be imposed on the operator rather than on the State was 
another digression from the basic theme of the topic. Liability should rest 
clearly on the State of origin, leaving it to domestic law to determine 
whether the operator should be obliged to indemnify the State. 

10. --(Canada) tQsJk* 

11. Mfild&,MAI (Algeria) said that the draft articles on jurisdictional 
immunities of States and their property represented a balanced and realistic 
synthesis of the concepts of absolute immunity and relative immunity. That 
synthesis was in keeping with the multiple interests of each State which, 
depending on the situation, could be either the forum State or the foreign 
St.ate. It would also facilitate the broadest possible acceptance of the draft 
articles and once again illustrated the Commission’s consensus approach which 
enabled it to pursue effectively its goal of promoting the progressive 
development and codification of truly universal international law. 

12. The new title of part III of the draft articles could prove to be an 
acceptable compromise for the proponents of the two variations suggested in 
the previous year. Article 2, paragraph 2, in determining whether a contract 
or transaction was a “commercial transaction”, took into consideration the 
nature of the contract and its purpose, thus making it possible to ensure that 
the objective of the transaction was indeed commercial in nature. Otherwise, 
the jurisdictional immunity of the State would continue to have full effect. 
Article 18 established clearly the principle of State immunity from measures 
of constraint, along with several exceptions including that concerning express 
consent of the State. Article 22 assured the State of immunity from measures 
of coercion and procedural immunities, in particular establishing that a State 
should not be required to provide any security or deposit. All those measures 
were judicious and appropriate and were in full conformity with the 
well-established principle of international law mln ~~~_nao 
h&at, a principle which solemnly reaffirmed Article 2 of the Charter of the 
United Nations proclaiming the sovereign equality of all its Members. 

13. The draft articles on the law of the non-navigational uses of 
international watercourses were based on two main ideas: equitable and 
reasonable utilization and participation (art. 5) which would preserve 
wat.ercourses for future generations and ensure the protection of ecosystems, 
and the obligation not to cause appreciable harm (art. 7). The draft articles 
consisted of a number of rules designed to implement those two principal 
ideas ; the main objective was to establish mechanisms for cooperation and 
coordination between watercourse States, thus contributing in the long run to 
the strengthening of good-neighbourly relations between States. His 
delegation welcomed the inclusion of groundwater in the sphere of application 
of the draft articles; the depletion of fresh water and the pressure of 
demographic growt.11, and Ihe vital need tu preserve the Earth’s water- 
resourr:e!i, made it essent.i;ll for t:hp tlraft articles t-0 COVC!I t.hat. queF;t.lon in 
all its aspects. 
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(ML-+-Hamei, Algeria) 

14, With regard to the draft Code of Crimes against the Peace and Security ot 
Mankind, th6 question arose of t.he sphere of applic~t.ion of the drnft Code 
both in respect of competence r.tii&n0~matar.i.ae and wmp@tence ~.&kicxre 

&?ar”sanae ’ With regard to t.he former, his delegation hsd always felt that the 
Code should not include acts which, even though particularly serious, were not 
really crimes against the peace and security of mankind, The Code should be 
concerned only with acts of exceptional seriousness with substantial 
detrimental consequences for peace and security. The purposes and principles 
of the Charter should be the main criteria in identifying such crimes, His 
delegation could support the inclusion of the crime6 specified in 
articles 15-20, 22 and 23, but felt that the use of nuclear. weapons, whose 
capacity for mass destruction represanted the greatest danger to the survival 
of mankind, should be included a6 an set constituting a war crime, At the 
ssme time, his delegation had reservations about the inclusion in the draft 
Code of acts such 3s illicit traffic! in narcotic drugs or wilful and severe 
damage to the environment which were not necessarily crimes against the peace 
and security of mankind. 

15, In respect of competoncr mtiona_p.6xsnnaa, he noted that for the time 
being the Commission had limited the draft Code to the criminal responsibility 
of individuals but did not exclude application of the concept of international 
criminal responsibility to States ot a letor stage. 

16. By virtue of the principle ~.~l.ln.p~;na.ci~ne.-~.g.~, the Code must make 
provision for applicable penalties. His delegation supported the 
establishment of an internationnl criminal court because without such a court 
the Code would be without effect. How ever , because of the hostility and 
hesitation of some delegations, the idea should be considered in more detail. 

17, Little progress had boen made on the topic “international liability for 
injurious consequences arising out of acts not prohibited by international 
law”. His delegation agreed that priority should be accorded to the topic and 
that it was not desirable to reopen a general debate oil its Cundamental 
premises. The main objection raised to the draft articles was the absence in 
positive law of precise or general rules concerning liability meens~d 
and in particular reparation for transboundary harm caused by activities 
involving risk of such harm. His delegation noted that the topic was not 
really newt paragraph 188 of the Commission’s report (A/46/10) referred to R 
considerable number of legal instruments on the question. In any case, ev8n 
if the topic were new it should not be dropped from the Commission’s programme 
of work because the Commission wa6 supposed to be concerned with ths 
progressive development of international law. The ever-growing 
interdependence of the member6 of the international community, particularly in 
areas as sensitive as the environment, required a realistic but also an 
innovative approach, However, the topic must not be r8duced to the question 
of the deterioration of the environment, which was under consideration in 
other bodissr the Commission must concentrate on iqternatfonal liability for 
injurious consequences of activities which caused or were l!Able to cause 
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tranaboundary harm. Special ernptIr?sis must be laid on the situation oJ! 
developing countries, which were the main victims of such damage, because of 
their lack of technical and financial resources, developing countries could 
not adequately regulate activities involving risk or causing harm. 

18. The list of topics suggested for the Commission’s long-term programme of 
wark had been judiciously chosen, Nevertheless, his delegation would prefer 
to accord pr.’ *)r.ity to completion of the topics already on the agenda. 

19, k.-u&Ql (Canada) said that the results of the Commission’8 work over 
the past 13 years on the topic “International liability for injurious 
consequences arising out of acts not prohibited by international law” were 
disappointing. The principles underlying the topic were not newe In fact, in 
a statement. made, at the 1972 United Nations Conference on the Human 
Environment, following the adoption of the Stockholm Principles, bin 
Government had affirmed that a number of those principles had reflected 
customary international law governing the conduct of States in dealing with 
environmental problems. That view had been endorsed by others, including the 
llnitsd States, and had been founded on the landmark -1 uu cam, which 
had begun in the 1930s. Yet, some members of the Commission and of the Sixth 
Committee maintained that customary principles of international environmental 
law did not exist and that the very concept of liability for injurious 
consequences arising out of acts not prohibited by. international law had no 
legal foundation, A8 a consequence, during the entire time that the topic had 
been under review, not one article had boen considered by the Drafting 
Committee or adopted by the Commission, 

20. His delegation believed that progress by the Commission on the topic was 
long overdue, International environmental law, including that relating to the 
“global commons” and the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, was 
avolving rapidly outside the Commission, as demonstrated by the adoption in 
June 1990 of the amendments to the 1987 Montreal Protocol on Substances that 
Deplete the Oeone Layer, the adoption in May 1990 of the precautionary 
principle in the Bergen Ministerial Declaration on Sustainable Development in 
the ECE Region and the ongoing international negotiations on climate change. 
Progress was also being made on other environmental issues, such aa the 
prot.ec.t.ion of lAological diversity, forest management. and legal ieeuea 
relating to the 1992 United Nations Conference on Environment and 
Deve lapment . The work of the Commission on the t,opic of international 
liability should by rights be the centre-piece of the evolving body of 
international environmental law and, as buch, would represent the most 
significant contribution of the Commission to the development of contemporary 
1nternatianal law. ffnfortunately, such was not the case, 

21, With regard to the seventh report OF the Special Rapporteur (AiCN.41437 
and Corr.11, hi8 delegation wished ko express its satisfaction at some aspects 
of t.he work. While in the past doubts had been expressed as to whether there 
could be liability under international law for acts that were not prohibited, 
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there currently appeared to be widenpresd recognition of the need for 
progressive development of the law and codification in that field. Hir 
delegation joined in the increasing unwillingneoo to continue debating the 
question of which cf those two aspects merited the Commiaeiontc attention. 
Its members could surely agree that States shared a common obligation to 
protect and conserve the environment and in elaborating that obligation, the 
Commission should be guided in particular by Stockholm Principle 21 and the 
three cases on which it was based! the m cam, which had 
established that States had the obligation to avoid transboundary harm) the 
mfu m case, which had established that no State could knowingly allow 
the use of its territory to the detriment of other States! and the fia, 
case, which had established that States must take the interests of other 
States into consideration in their environmental planning. 

22, His delegation considered it unfortunate that the X=-tar. case had 
been cited as a reason for lengthy debate as to whether local remedies must bo 
exhausted before States could hs found liable, or voluntarily accept such 
liability. Like the delegation of Sweden and others, hir delegation 
considered that the question of the liability of the operator need not ba an 
obstacle to determining liability at the State-to-State level, To argue 
otherwise was to render the concept of national sovereignty and control 
meaningless, 

23. His delegation had repeatedly indicated its preference for separate 
treatment of the concepts of risk and harm, It continued to hold the view 
that appreciable harm must be the primary.baeia on which liability was 
determined. The concept of risk should not be involved in determining 
liability but should give rice to preventive measures and be used to ascertain 
the level of preventive care necessary. Determining liability on the basis of 
risk would drastically reduce the scope of the draft articles since tlamage, 
even if substantial, could be excluded if it was the result of low-risk 
actiivities. Low-risk activities might have catastrophic consequences while 
high-risk activities might never cause damage, In elaborating the draft 
articles, the Commission must bear in mind that the main objective was to 
provide for compensation for damage incurred and a regime of reparation, 
independent of the concept of risk, 

24, For similar reasons# his delegation did not believe that an illustrative 
list of activities involving risk should be included in draft article 2. The 
emphasis placed on the concept of damage in draft article 1 should, to the 
greatest possible measure, be reflected in draft article 2, the scope of which 
might ba narrowed considerably by the inclusion of lists of dangerous 
substances or sctivitieg, The inclusion of such lists, in combination with 
t&le use of the concept of risk was a criterion for determining liability, 
might shift the Commission’s focus from elaborating a convention on 
international liability for injurious consequencer to elaborating a convention 
which would simply limit liability. In the view of his delegation, that 
certainly should not be the Commission’s objective. It felt, moreoverr that 
the originating State should clearly bear international liability for harmful 
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activities caused by individuale under itsl jurisdiction, The Commiesion 
should not loss sight of the fact that there appeared to be consensus on the 
principle that the innocent victim should not be left to bear the costs, 

25, His delegation was, upon preliminary coneideration, favourable to the 
United Kixrgdom delegation’s proposal that the title of the topic should be 
“International reeponeibility for transboundary harm”, It wae somewhat uneasy 
Rbout. the growing trend in the Commission towards replacing the word “act” in 
the title by the word “activity”, It war the act of pollution which had given 
rise to liability in the &&U-Smel.trr cam even though the activities causing 
the pollution had occurred over a lengthy period of time, 

2h, Hie delegation felt strongly that the instrument rhould take the form of 
a draft convention which was intended to be legally binding, A code of 
guideline6 would clearly be an inadequate rerponce to the enormous needs of 
the international community) thue it would be wiber, at least in the early 
atages, to allow States that did not accept international responsibility for 
the damage they caused to the environment8 of other State8 or to the “global 
commons” to remain outside the convention, The principles embodied in a 
properly elaborated convention would almost certainly evolve into customary 
law, t.hus making it a “law-making convention” which would eventually be 
binding on all States. 

27. The issue of any overlap between the topic8 of State reeponribility and 
intornationel liability should be debated outcide the Commission so that it 
could proceed with the increasingly urgent practical task of developing 
internrrtional onvlronmental law. 

28, Deopita tho foregoing reflervntione, his delegation continued to support 
the major- orient.~~Lion of the draft articles proposed by the Special Rapporteur 
and agreed that the topic should be given high priority during the next 
yt1i11yue111hlm. The current state of international law, and the principle of 
equity, justifiacl adaption by t.hs international community of the principle 
t.trat Skates were responeibla for activities carried out under their 
jurindiction. llie Government would continue to promote that principle in all 
the Hppr-opriate fat urns, with a view to filling the gaps in conventional and 
(!uHt.omary lnw RIICI in t.ha interest. c)f the progressive development of 
internatiorlal li\w. 

29. Mr, KENUA& (Marshall Islands) said that further development of 
inr.e~rlational law was t.he moat. affective way to move C,he new world order in 
t-ha direction of t.he peace nnd wall-being sought by all. In the light of its 
mirriclf4t.e and the ++xperic!nce of i t.s members, the International Law Commission 
should play a fundamental role in helping the world to attain that goal, 

.I 0 I 11 codified, t.he topics cont.Rined in chapter8 IV and V of the 
Commission’s report. would provide significant and promising developmenta in 
international lnw. Wit.h regard to chapter IV, he wished to comment on matters 
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of principle, First, the draft Code should define its relationship with 
existing multilnt.eral conventions that dealt with the crimea contninad in the 
Code, Seconcll y , the Code should describe those ofrencsn ax precisely ao 
possible. Thirdly, imprisonment and/or confiocation of property acquired aa a 
result of the criminal acts would constitute appropriate punieh~rle~~t.s SOL. those 
offences. Lastly, the Code should specify a minimum And maximum punishment, 

31, His delegation was in favour of the establishment of an international 
criminal court, since that was the only meana of providing the objectivity and 
impart.iality required for the application of the Code, The European Court of 
Human Rights might provide an interesting model, in particular with respect to 
defining the relationship between national and international jurirdictionfi, 
The European Court had also developed a body of pertinent jurisprudence on the 
issue of the exhaustion of local remedies, Another useful @ource of 
inspiration might. be the Inter-American Court of Human Rights, 

32, His delojation was of the view that States, non-governmental ancl 
intergovsrnmental organications, and individuals should have the right tc 
bring cases to the attention of an international commission, which would act 
as a prosecutor’s office and be attached to the proposed international 
criminal court. The commission would investigate the charges to determine 
whether there were grounds for prosecution! if grounds did exist, the 
commission would then be responsible for authoriring and undertaking the 
prosecution before the court. 

33. His delegation did not favour making criminal procsedinge contingent on 
prior determination by the Security Council as to whether the offence in 
question constituted an act or threat of aggrereion. Since the system lacked 
a mechanism for determining whether a political body was acting ultra virer, 
there must be a Rtrlct separation oC the judicial functions of an 
international criminal court and the political functione of the Security 
Council, Furthermore, providing the Security Council with EI means of blockiny 
criminal proceedings might create a basic inequality between thoae accused of 
t-ha crime of aggression, in violation of the principle of sgunlity for all 
before the criminal law. 

34, Turning to chapter V, he said that the Commission should accord priority 
to the topic of international liability, While it was his view that an 
internatjonal convention might be an appropriate instrument., he agreed wjth 
the Special Rapporteur that a final decision on the matter could be delayed 
until more progress had been made on the topic. In elaborating the draft 
articlea, account. should be taken of the special situations of the developing 
countriee. The article6 ohould deal not only with the activitiec cauoing 
transboundary harm but also with activities involving a riBk of such harm1 
they should also include the principle of prevention, 

35, His delegation believed that the articles should be baeed on thr 
principle that t.ha innocent victim should not be left to bent his loan alone, 
Compensation for loss should be obtained either by assigning liabiljty to the 
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State of origin or assigning civil liability to ..he operator, or a combination 
of the two. In the latter case, liability would initially be assigned to the 
operator, with the State bearing residual liability in the event that the 
operator could not; be identified or compensation yas inadequate, It might: be 
appropriate to consider the creation of two distinct bodies8 one to assign 
liability and the other to decide upon compensation. Lastly, any list of 
dangerous activities which might be included in the draft articles should be 
considered illustrative and non-exhaustive. 

36. Wit.h respect to the Commission’s long-term programme of work, he believed 
that priority should be granted to two topics; “Legal aspects of the 
protection of the environment” and “The legal effects of resolutions of the 
United Nations”. 

37. &a, A.&&AHARNA (Bah,nin), referhing to chapter VI of the Commission’s 
report, concerning relations between States and international organieations, 
said his delegation wa.u gratified by the progress on that topic made by the 
Commission at its forty-third session. It wir-hed to reiterate that the 
granting of immunities and privileges was based on the assumption that they 
were necessary to the efficient functioning of international organizations. 

30, Turning to the draft articles, he observed that the main purpose of 
article : 2 was to establ3e’- the inviolability of the archives of international 
organizations. That invrolabilfty was based on the principle of the 
independence of international organizations, which was a prerequisite for the 
effective performance of their functiona. His delegation therefore had no 
hesitation in endorsing that principle. None the less, like some members of 
the Commission, he advocated broadening the definition of archives to include 
modern meunf of communication such as computer files, electronic mail and 
satellite communications. It was his view that paragraphs 1 and 2 of 
article 12 would best be combined into a single paragraph and that the words 
“in general” in paragraph 1 should be replaced by the words “in particular”. 

39. His delegation accepted in principle the text of article 13 concerning 
the free circulation and distribution of publications and public information 
matorial, since that was essential to the functioning of international 
organizations, However, he felt that the list of materials should be 
Jroadened to include “high-tech” materials such as magnetic disks, diskettes 
and computerized products. 

40. Tn the view of his delegation, the second sentence of article 14, 
requiring the consent of the host State for the inetallatjon and use by an 
international organization of a wireless transmitter, was quite restrictive 
and could be deleted. Neither the Convention on the Privileges and Immunities 
of the United Nations nor the Convention on the Privileges and Immunities Gf 
the Specialized Agencies contained a condition of that type, 
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41. Article 15 addressed only part of the problsm it dealt with, omitting the 
qusstion of 63m-m -ship of official communicatione, in particular ceneorship 
that could be imposed by a host StAte prior to the issuance of communications. 

42. Ha agreed with the view expressed in paragraph 293 of the report that 
article 17 was “too restrictive for the right6 of the international 
organizations” urid that it wa6 “too much in favour of the interests of Strrtes”. 

43. HJs delegation endorsed article 18, which contained the general. principle 
that the property and income belonging to an international organization and 
intended for official activities were exempt from direct taxation. The 
Commission should consider incorporating in the commerttary explanations of the 
terms “direct taxes”, “indirect taxes” and “official activities’*, baaed on 
State practice. 

44. He ,tiould appreciate clarification as to the distinction between the 
expreclsion “for public utility services” in article 18 and the expression “for 
specific services rendered” in article 19. Unle66 there wao reason to do 
otherwiee, the same expression 6ho:lld be employed in both articler. In any 
~~4.68, it was important to harmo;lize the two articleo, since they dealt with 
similar subjects. 

45. Article 20 appeared to be in conformity with the norms laid down in the 
international convention6 on privileges and immunities of international 
organizations. However , 6ince difficulties had aricen from time to time 
regarding the meaninq of the term “official uge”, which was used in 
article 21, and the analayous term “official activities”, it might be 
desirable to explain in the commentary the meaning and ecope of those terms. 
The explanation given in article 22 might not adequately meet the exiqellciec 
of the situation. 

4G. His Aelegat-..ion yanarally endorsed t.he text of article 21. However, it 
would prefer to replace the word “large” in paragraph 2 with the word 
“important”, which provided a qualitative teet, 

47, Lastly, he expressed the hope that the draft article6 would contain a 
provisjnrt stating explicitly that the privileges and fmmunitier were intended 
for the elficient performance of the function of international organizations, 

48, Turning to the Commission’s long-term programme of work (para6. 328-330 
of t.ht! report.), hi! stressed the Jmportance of that question from the point of 
view of the Commission’s future. As the review orqan of the parent body, the 
Sixth Corb<mittee had a responsibility to guide and direct the Commission in the 
choice of the right topico, 

49. After referring to the Survey of International Law prepared by the 
Secretary-General in 1971 (A/CN.4/245), he emphasized that, in bringing up to 
date it6 long-term programme of work, the Commission ehould bear in mind the 
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practical rather than theoretical nature of the topic envisaged, It was true 
that the Commission had in the pai’t centrad its attention on traditional 
international law, and there might also be an element of truth in a comment 
made by UNITAR in 1981 to the effect that the Sixth Committee had sometimes 
been reluctant to entrust high-priority issues to the Commission because it 
did not consider it to be receptive to innovation, 

50, Now that the Commission had complatsd the codification of a large segment 
of traditional international law, the time had comb for it to embark upon 
topics which were different both in nature and in substance from those 
considered during the past four decades. His delegation therefore wished to 
urge members of the Committee not to feel hesitant in entrusting to the 
Commission topics of an economic nature which required legal regulation, 

51, One such topic ripe kor codification and development was the new 
international economic order, The Internatlonal Law Association had taken up 
the stucly of the subject in 1978, and its private law aspects were being 
studied by the United Nations i‘ommission on Intrrnatjonal Trade Law. The 
International Law Commission, proceeding step by step and beginning with the 
more pressing needs of the international community, might possibly consider 
the public law aspects of the new international ecorlomic order. 

52. Referring to the suggested list of topics in paragraph 330 of the report, 
he hoted that three among them - topics (f), (g) and (h) - related to economic 
issues. The first of those topics, namely, “International legal regulation of 
foreign indebtedness”, was a direct oPfshoot of the international debt crisis 
which had plagued the international community during the 1980s. The position 
of the indebted States had been made still more difficult by the absence of 
rules of public international law relating to monetary matters. There was 
consequently a need for the development of international rules relating to 
foreign debts, 

53. The second topic, “The legal conditions of capital investment and 
klyreamenta pertaining thereto”, lent itself more readily to regulation through 
int.ernat.1onnl lnw. The flow of capital from the industrialised West to the 
developing East had for some time formed the subject-matter of studies by 
economists . The question arose whether the time had come for international 
regulation: of foreign investment through law, The third topic, “Institutional 
nl rangernents concerning trade in commodities”, raised yet **nother economic 
problem which in the past had created difficulties for countries dependent on 
export earnings from one or several commodities. 

54, All three problems impinged in one way or another on the economic 
sovereignty of doveloping nations. In view of the many difficulties involved, 
his delegation wished to propose that the Secretary-General should be 
authorized to carry out a study similar to the 1971 Survey to investigate the 
feasibility of codifying those three topics. Of the other topics iq the list, 
(a) and (i) Hero sequential upon the topics of the law of the non-navigational 
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URBB of intsrnational watercourses and of international liability for 
injurious consequences arieing out of acts not prohibited by international law 
and, CIY such, deserved to be incluclecl in the Commission’s long-term programme 
of work. 

55. At thn same time, the Commission should avoid taking up items which fell 
within the mandate of other United Nations bodies or were already being 
considered by them. It wa8 important that in choosing new topics for 
consideration during the next quinquennium of the Commission, the Committee 
should apply the criterion of practicability a8 well a.8 that of meeting the 
international Lommunity’e needs. 

56. With regard to the poseibility of splitting the sess.ion of the Commission 
in two parts, rflferred to in paragraph 339 of the report, he said that the 
Committee 8hOuld n.ot, at the current Btage, concern itself with that question 
or with that of the venue of Bessions of the Commission, The issue was a 
highly delicate one and should be left for the CommiBsion to discues at its 
next Bession, as it proposed to do. Since its eetabliohment in 1947, the 
Comm.iasion had traditionally held one continuous annual eeseion at the United 
Natione Office at Geneva, Any premature suggeetion to change that 
long-standing tradition might affect the efficiency of the Commission’8 work 
or of the research work of it8 members, facilities for which were easily 
accessible at the Palaie de8 Nations in Geneva, His delegation therefore 
urged that the matter ehould be left in abeyance pending a racommendation by 
the Commission. 

57 l SALA~UU~..WATTS (United Kingclod, speaking on chapter VI of the 
Commission’s report on the topic “Relations between States and international 
organieatione", drew attention to a fundamental problem which arotie in 
connection with the topic. One of the main criteria for determining the 
extent of the privileges and immunities to be accorded to a given organieation 
were its functional requirementat yet each international organieation had its 
own cheracterititice and requirement8 and hence a different need for privilege8 
and immunities, To prepare binding, uniform rules to apply generally to 
international organisatione of a universal character was therefore found to be 
clifficult, and it might be better if the Commission directed its work on the 
topic toward8 developing guidelineR and reCOITWndatiOn8 to be adopted by 
States and international organizations ati they saw fit, 

58. Turning to the queetion of the Commission’s working methods (chap. VIII, 
sect, A), he recalled that at the previous ees8ion of the General Assembly a 
number of delegations, including his own, had oxpressed concern at certain 
aspect8 of the way in which the Commielrion worked, It was therefore 
gratifying to see from the report currently under consideration that the 
Commisrion had introduced a number of improvements in ite working methods, It 
was particularly praiseworthy that the Commfseion, even in the last year of 
ita current term, had recogniaed that changea needed to be made and had made 
them, Instead of attempting to coneider the eubtitance of all the topics on 
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each ngendn, it hnd ,Mopt.ed certnin priorities! it had set itself the target 
of adopting scrt6 OC draft article6 on only three topics, and, a6 everyone had 
notad, it had nc:hiavecl that target., Such success had been due not only to the 
establishment of yrlorities but ~160, in large part, to the Commission’s Wise 
decieion to allow two weaks of concentrated work by the DraftzIng Commit.t,eo at 
the beginning of ito forty-third Ression. That practice, in particular, was 
one which the member6 of the new Commission might wioh to follow in building 
on the experience of the past tive years. 

59, His delagat.ion agreed with the statement in the report. of the Working 
Group on Long-Term Progrmnm of Work, reproduced in the annex to the report of 
the Commission, that one of the way6 in which the Commission could contribute 
to the objectives of the United Nations Decade of International Law would be 
t.o finalize the work on the topics currently on its Rgenda. It wa6 indeed 
highly desirable that the new Commiesion should, during it6 term of office, 
complete work on State responsibility - perhaps the last of the clas6ical 
subjects on the Commieeion’o agenda - and on international liability for 
injurious consequence6 arising out. of acts not prohibited by internat,tonal law. 

60. So far a6 new topics for inclusion in tha Commiseion’s programme of work 
for the next five years were concerned, his delegation, while fully agreeing 
with the selection criteria set out in paragraph 7 of the Working Group’s 
report, wished to suggest an additional criterion, namely, that the topic 
should offer a reasonable prospect of being one on which Governments could 
coma t.o Borne degree of agreement. on t.he ba6i6 of the Commission’s work, It 
wao not possible, of course, to know in advance how the Commis6ion’fi work on a 
topic would evolve) the test might therefore have to be the negative one of 
avoiding topics where eventual lack of general agreement seemed predictable. 
Whether expressed positively or negatively, the point had an important bearing 
on the st‘anding of the Commission’s work, and thus of the Commission itself, 
within the international community. 

61. Against that background, he had t.o admit that, for the moment at least, 
his delegation wa6 not particularly attracted to any of the topics listed in 
paragraph 330 of the report, Tho list, and other topic6 which might be 
suitable for contricleration by tht, Commission, would require very careful 
thought . In any event, the new Commission would be fully occupied in the next 
two or three year6, and hasty decisions were certainly not called for at the 
current juncture. In reflecting on the i66Uer it should be recalled that the 
CommAssion’s work on the majur cla66ical subjects of international law was now 
largely completed; the time had come for a change of emphasis with rfjgard to 
the subject.6 which the Commission should t.ackle, the procedure6 it should 
employ in doing GO, and the results to be expected from the conclusion of its 
work, Subject6 for future consideration by the Commission would probably tend 
to be much more Rpocific than in the past. They would be required to meet the 
international community’6 practical needs, covering both specific short-term 
problems and, in new areas of international activity, the timely provision of 
a long-t.erm legal framework. The change6 taking place within the 



A/C.6/46/SR.36 
English 
Page 15 

international community were making traditional concepts of the codification 
of interntional law obsolete. In a multi-structured world community with 
overlapping legal competencea and a proliferation of treaty n .)rk.a there w&8 
a need for coordination, with instruments which had become avant or had 
been euperseded being gradually discarded. The Commission ml._..L well bd the 
appropriate body to undertake at least uome of the work involved. 

62. Aa for procedurea, they needed to be reconsidered both in the Commission 
and in the Sixth Committee, The Committee could not, of couruet, dictate to 
the Commieaion the procedures which it should adopt. At the dame time, 
however, it should clearly indicate what it hoped to receive from the 
Commission, while leaving it to the Commiaaion to decide how beat to provide 
it, One of the Committre'r requirements WNS undoubtedly for a speedy reaction 
by the Commission in appropriate caaea. In its work on an international 
criminal court the Commirraion had ahown that it could do extremely valuable 
work very quickly. Thor. posribilitieo could be further developed. Some 
attention might be given in that context to finding ways of appointing Special 
Rapporteura immediately after the Qenoral Assembly haU referred a new and 
urgent subject to the Commierion, permitting work on the L.ubject to begin 
straight away, without having to wait for an appointment to be made at the 
following auxnmer’o serrsion 80 that, in moat casem. a year wae effectively lost 
before work could really begin, It might even be appropriate to consider 
whether the Special Rapportour’ aystam as a whole atill responded in tho most 
effective way possible to the need8 of the 1!19Os, So far an the Sixth 
Committee was concerned, it *hould not hesitate in appropriate case6 to 
ixldicate time-limits by which it would wish to receive the Commission’8 viewfi 
0x1 a particular topic. 

63. Lastly, aB to the end results of the Coxnmiasion’s work, he remarked that 
the traditional pattern of a set of draft articles prepared with a view to the 
holding of a conference at which a convention might be adopted seemed lass 
appropriate than in the past. Legal guidelines, or a framework of legal 
principlea, or draft model articles might all, in appropriate cases, be of 
greater practical value than draft articles designed to be adopted at a 
conference which, for various reasons, might never be held. Those 
alternatives might ba particularly useful where the Commission was seeking to 
eetabliah a legal framework in a new area of international activity. 

64. In a rapidly changing world it was important that international law 
should hold a respected place, and important for international law that the 
International Law Commission should continue to play its valuable, 
constructive, scholarly and independent role. The relevance of international 
law to the international community’s collective problems had seldom been 
greater. The name was true of the Commission’s potential to establish a eoux~d 
international legal framework for future generations. The Commission 
fulfilled its potential in a variety of ways, The Committee naturally texlded 
to concentrate on the Commission’s work on substantive topics, but the other 
activit.les noted in chapter VIII of the report, ?nd particularly the arlnunl 
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International Law Seminar arranged by the Commission for the benefit of young 
international lawyers, mostly from developing countries, ehould not be 
overlooked. His Government regarded the Seminar as a moat valuable 
contribution to the future of international law, and would be contributing 
$5,000 towards the cost of facilitating the attendance of suitsble students. 

65. Mr,..MQMTAZ (Islamic Republic of Iran), speaking on the programme and 
working methods of the Commission (chap. VIII, sect, A, of the report), said 
that the subject: WAR particallarly relevant both because the current 
quinquannium was ending and because the Commission had completed its work on 
iurisdiztional immunities of States and their property and had proviaionally 
(idopted on first reading a set of draft articles on the law of the 
nun-nnviqational uses of international watercoursea, Thanks were due to the 
Wor.king Group on Long-term Programme of Work Par its efforts. 

66, In its report to the forty-fifth aesaion of the aeneral Assembly, the 
2ommission had stated that there was broad agreement that, in selecting new 
topics, account should be taken of the pressing needs of the international 
community at its present staga of development (A/45/10, US/, pare. 2). HiR 
delngALion agreecl with that view and wished particularly to etreea the need to 
adapt existing law to new realities. The ever-widening diaparitiea between 
different countries in the economic sphere deserved special attention in that 
contax t.. He therefore welcomed the inclusion of items (h), (f) and (g), all 
dealing with economic issues, in the list of topics from which the Commission 
intenclcd to select topics for inclusion in its long--term programme of work. 

h’1 I A further fnct.or t.hRt. should be taken into consideration in the choice of 
toplcfi was the realistic prospect of success of the proposed codification or 
prngrsssive development of international law. The harmful consequences of a 
potential failure of the exercise could hardly be overemphaaieed, Topics 
which qave rise to major controversy among States should preferably be 
avoided, as also should areas in which the necessary jurisprudence was 
lacking. In ot.har words, topics such as t.he rights of national minorities 
(topic (j) in the list.) or the law of confined international ground waters 
(topic (a) ) were best left aside. The time factor also had to be taken into 
account,, In that connection, he endorsed the Working Group’s view that most 
of thw new topic!; should be susceptible to completion, if possible, within the 
Clommifi~ion’s next. term (A/46/10, Rnnex, para. 7). Now t.hat the era of major 
codifications appeared to have ended, it waa to be hoped that the Commission 
would arrive at. conclusions more rnpidly, In that connection, he stressed the 
importancn of the topics currently under consideration and expressed the hope 
t.hRf. clue prior ir y woul~l IIF! ylver~ (.o Stat.8 responsibility and international 
Ilability for Injurious consequences of acts not prohibited by internat.ional 
law, Lastly, he stressed that. it was the right and duty of the General 
Assembly to indicate its prioritiee whf 1s respecting the Commission’s autonomy 
in car ryihy out i 1.s mandat~e. 
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Gfl, The Commission should also preserve its autonomy with regard to its 
working methods. In view of the growing number of topics which required 
scientific and t\:chnical expertise, and of the interdisciplinary nrlturo of 
most, of the aubjscts discussed by the Commission, t.he uRe of expert. sarviccw 
was indispensable. The best way of overcoming that difficulty appeared to be 
to seek assistance from the United Nations specialized agencies or from 
independent experts. In addition, the Commission might decide to designate 
certain members to work with the Special Rapporteur in the elaboration of 
draft articles. While his delegation was strongly opposed to the creation of 
subcommissions, small working gro?rps on technical subjects should not prevent 
the members of the Commission from participating fully in the adoption o!’ all 
decisions. 

69. In the view of his delegation, the General Assembly’s role should be 
limit.ed to brJ.nqJng to the Commission’s attention the const.rrrints ImposerI by 
international relations. The Sixth Committee could provide flexible 
guidelines for the Commission’s work, In order to feciliate cooperation 
between the Commission and the Sixth Committee, some dclagations had urged 
that the Commission’s report shol\ld be transmitted tc, Government.6 at. the 
earliest possible date. His delegation supported that suggestion, as well as 
the proposal that. the Commission’s session should be split inLo two parts. 
Iran believed that it would be advisable for the Commission to consider t.ho 
comments of Ciovornments immediately after each session of the aenernl 
Assembly, without waiting for its own annual session, Perhaps the Secrat.nr i At. 
could submit a statement of the administrative and financial itnplic:at.ions 01 
that PrOF’OSAl. 

70. Mr. VQ.m (Romania) said thet. 11is clelegat-ion’s commont.s on the 
Commission’s report were of a general and preliminary nature because t:.he 
drafts under consideration required further stuay by Governments and 
specialized national bodies. 

71, With regard to chapter II,# his delegation noted with satisfaction that 
the Commission had taken into account a number of the observat-ions which 
Romanin had mado concerning previous versions of the draft.. He welcomed t.he 
Commission’s decision to replace the terms “limitations on” and “exceptions 
to” with the more general experession “proceedings in which State immunity 
cannot be invoked”: that formulation was very close to the neutral one 
suggested by his country, namely, “actjvities of St.At.as in respect of which 
States agree not. to invoke immunity”. 

72, His delegation had also taken note with interest of the recommendation on 
the convening of an international conference of plenipotentiaries to consider 
and adopt the draft articles on jurisdictional immunities of States and their 
property and of the Austrian proposal to host the conference at Vienna, should 
it be convened, 
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73. With regard to chapter III, his delegation noted that the Commission had 
taken into consideration the relevant contributions of the International Law 
Association which had dealt with the subject in 1980. He welcomed the 
solution adopted concerning the question of joint institutional management 
which showed that the best approach was to draft recommendations on which 
States could base their own definitions of the responsibilities and powers of 
whatever body they decided to establish. His delegation also recalled the 
doubts previously expressed with regard to the appropriateness of dealing with 
aspects of the topic relating to armed conflicts by means of a framework 
agreement; such an approach could impinge on the law relating to armed 
conflicts or on other drafts being prepared by the Commission, such as the 
draft Code of Crimes against the Peace and Security of Mankind. 

74. Turning to chapter V, he said that States of origin must unquestionably 
take appropriate measures to prevent or minimize the risk of transboundary 
harm. In that connection, the role of consultations should be emphasized and 
all States concerned should be urged to consult with each other in a spirit of 
cooperation. Obviously, consultations did not preclude the adoption of 
unilateral preventive measures; the Special Rapporteur's texts and comments 
were fully relevant in that regard. At the same time, he emphasized the 
practical value of requiring the State of origin to counteract the effects of 
an incident which had already occurred and which presented an imminent and 
grave risk of causing txansboundary harm. 

75. The question of whether the future convention should apply to harm caused 
in the territory of a single State or of several States was irrelevant, 
because if such harm affected several States, there must obviously be rules 
which would apply to that situation. However, if the activity of a State 
caused harm to the "global commons", the situation went beyond the scope of 
the draft under consideration. In addition, his delegation was of the view 
that the future convention should provide for the direct liability of 
transnational corporations operating in the territory of other States whose 
activities might cause transboundary harm. In that connection, his delegation 
saw merit in the statement made at the previous meeting by the representative 
of Japan emphasizing the need for the Commission to specify the relationship 
between the proposed convention and existing conventions or those which were 
likely to be concluded in the future on either a multilateral or a bilateral 
basis. 

76. As to chapter VII, his delegation regretted that the Commission had been 
unable to consider the topic "State responsibility" owing to lack of time. 
Romania agreed with other Member States that State reponsibility was one of 
the key topics in international law and required extensive study. However, 
should the Commission conclude that the topic was not yet ready for 
codification, the Sixth Committee might suspend consideration of it until such 
time as it could be dealt with successfully. 

77. Tllrning to chapter VIII, he noted with satisfaction the improvements in 
the Commission’s working methods and welcomed the decision to invite Special 
Xapp~~.teurs to attend the meetings of the Sixth Committee devoted to the 
Com2issicc's report. 

/ . . . 
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78, Drawing attention to the topics listed in paragraph 330, he oaid that the 
Commission would obviously be unable to deal with 12 new items in the 
immediate future, As emphasised by the Committee of Legal Advisers on Public 
International Law of the Council of Europe, the topics to be dealt with by the 
Commission should respond to the pressing needs of the international 
community, should be of a predominantly practical nature and should be 
susceptible to completion in a few years’ time. He endorsed the view 
expressed by the United Kingdom representative, namely, that the topics 
envisaged should be those on which Governments were likely to be able to reach 
agreement on the basis of the Commission’s work. Taking into account those 
considerations, his delegation believed that the Commission should complete 
its work on the remaining items on its agenda before undertaking new ones. 
Accordingly, the question of the Commission’s future programme of work should 
be the subject of informal consultations, with participation by members of the 
Commission. 

79. &_Sm-Bm (Union of Soviet Socialist Republics) expressed his 
Aelegation’s hope that the Commission would embark on the second reading of 
the draft Code of Crimes against the Peace and Security of Mankind and of the 
draft article8 on the law of non-navigational uses of international 
watercourses at its forty-fourth session, in 1992, without awaiting the 
comment8 and observations of States due to be submitted to the 
Secretary-General by 1 January 1993. Any delay in the preparation of those 
important drafts was to be avoided. His delegation took the view that during 
the next quinquennium the Commission should concentrate on the completion of 
its work on the still outstanding topics, namely, the draft Code of Crimes 
against the Peace and Security of Mankind) the law of the non-navigational 
uses of international watercoursest State responsibilityr international 
liability for injurious consequences arising out of acts not prohibited by 
international law; and relatJ2ns between States and international 
organizations. As for the list of topics from which the Commission intended 
to select topics for inclusion in ita long-term programme of work (A/46/13, 
para. 3301, his delegation, taking into account the views expressed on the 
subject by many delegations in the Sixth Committee, wished to suggest that the 
Commission should select only such topics as fell within the scope of its 
competence and were likely to be widely supported by States, In conclusion, 
he expressed the hope that the Commission would make an important contribution 
to the attainment of the objectives of the United Nation8 Decade of 
International Law. 

80. M~.L._J~JMW (Observer, Asian-African Legal Consultative Committee) said 
that since the Second World War the emergent Asian and African States had 
encountered the constraints of operating in a world legal order which showed 
little concern for their problems, The Asian-African Legal Consultative 
Committee had been established as a forum for exchange of views and 
information on legal matters of common concern to the two regions, In recent 
years its programme of work had focused on project8 and studies relating to 
the law of the sea, international protection for refugees, international 
economic cooperation for development and issues relating to the United Nations 
Conference on Envi ronmetnt AnA Wvplopment. 
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HI, Close and continuing cooperation between the Consultative Committee and 
the United Nations dated back to 1.956, when the Consultative Committee had 
undertaken a systematic examination of the work of the International Law 
Commission from the Asian-African perspective. Since then, the Consultative 
Committee had regularly reviewed the work of the Commission, and the Chairman 
of the Commission had expressed the view that the Asian and African States 
could make e usnfrrl contribution t.o its deliberations. The Coneultativs 
Committee also had close links with the International Court of Justice, 

82, One topic of particular concern to the Consultative Committee was the 
problem of refugees. Its secretariat, in collaboration with the Office of the 
United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees, had accordingly organised a 
workshop on international refugees end humanitarian law in October 1991, with 
the aim of enhancing the awareness of Governments and promoting ratification 
of the relevant international conventions. Participants in the workshop had 
recommended that the Consultative Committee should consider the possibility of 
preparing draft model leqislation which might be of assistance to Qovernments 
in drafting their own legislation on matters relating to refugees. 

03. The ‘TonsultRtive Committee had also been following with keen interest 
developments in the field of the environment, international trade law and the 
law of the sea. In the field of trade law the Consultative Committee 
maintained fruitful official relations with both UNCTAD and UNCITRAL, With 
regard to the lplw of the sen, the Consultative Committee considered that the 
~tJfNnit3siOn could usefully include in its new work programme an item on the 
identification and codification of the legal elements of the peaceful uses of 
the ocean bed and sea floor. 

R4. Tn conclusion, ha ~&id t.hat. t.hr? t.hirt.y-f irst. session of the Consult,at.ive 
C0mm.i ttse, to bo held in Pakistan in January 1992, would, he hoped, provide an 
opportunity for the developing countries to establish a concerted position on 
the issues to be c’,iscussed at the 1992 United Nations Conference on 
Env I ronmetrt. and Oeveloptnent . 

86. Mr. ..VUKAS uuqo6lavi~) t referring to chapter VI of the Commission’s 
report. said that. t.he texts submitted by the Special Rapporteur constituted PI 
useful summary of the contempcrary practice of States and international 
organizations and a suitable adayt.at.ion of the rules of diplomatic law to the 
syecific situation of international officials and their activities, 
Fur t.hermoro, the dt-aCt.s were based on existing multilateral conventions and on 
the headquarters agreements concluded by international organisationst thus, an 
anrly Bnd successful out.come of: t.he Commission’s work on the topic could be 

envisaged. 
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87, With regard to chapter VIII, he said that the Working Group establishsd 
to consider the Commission’s long-term programme of work, and the Commission 
itself, hsd chosen topics of great importance to the international community, 
It w&s logical for the Commission to devote itself increasingly to the 
progressive development of international law. With regard to the specific 
topics listed by the Commission in paragraph 330 of its report, it would be 
useful to systematiae the legal rules concerning international migrationa 
(topic (c)), extradition and judicial arraistance (topic (d)) and the legal 
aspects of disarmament (topic (e)), in view of the abundance of regional, 
subregional and bilateral norm8 on thoae subjects. While that would be a 
difficult task, it would be less difficult, from the technical point of viow, 
to codify and develop new rules concerning the three topice relating to 
international economic law, namely, the international legal regulation of 
foreign indebtedness, the !.egal conditiona of capital investment and 
agreements pertaining thereto, and institutional arrangementa concerning trade 
in commodities, Obviously, it would be difficult to reconcile various 
economic interests, psrticuJarly those of the developed and the developing 
countrie8, 

88. His delegation had some doubts concerning thu two topics in the list 
relating to environmental law, With regard to the internstional legal eepocts 
of the protection of the “global commons”, Yugoslavia had already stated its 
views in the context of other dincussions, As to the law of confined 
international groundwaters, his delegation did not know whether tho 
international community had sufficient technical information to be able to 
devolop legal rules in that area. 

89. With regard to topic (e), an analysis of the legal effects of roaolutiont~ 
of the United Nations, prepared by a body with the Commission’s reputation, 
would be very useful in asseseing the role of these resolutions in the system 
of 8ources of comtemporary international law, 

90, As a member of a commission of inquiry established by the Intornntionnl 
Labour Organisation, he believed that it would be useful for tho Commission t.o 
examine topic (k), “International commissions of inquiry (feet-finding)” and 
in particular to study the role of such commissiona as a means of settling 
international disputes in comparison with other means, 

91. With regard to the rights of national minorities (topic (j)), hc said 
that, following the Second World War, the isauo hacl been poorly rocsived in 
the United Nations] apart from article 27 of the International Covenant on 
Civil and Political Rrghts, no other legal rules had been adopted. A draft. 
declaration on the rights of national, ethnic, religious and linguietic 
minorities, proposed by Yugoslavia in 1978, had no! et been adopted. Most 
non-European countries had not had much interest in the question. Th 
situation had changed, however, with the dieappearance of t.he divisions in 
Europe. Within a very short time, both the East and the Worst. had begun to 
show enthusiasm for the development of rules for the protection Of 

mJnorities, The most significant results had been the irdopt.ion by t.ho 
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Ccnference on Security and Cooperation in Europe of a document signed at 
Copenhagen and the preparation of a draft convention by the Council of 
Europe. Extremist nationalism had, however, put an end t.o such efforts. 
Recent evfints had again demonstrated the iIIIp366ibility of arriving at a 
satisfactory definition of national minorities. Nevertheless, the link 
between the rights of national mrnorities and the rights of peoples was one of 
the moat seriouo issues in the current Yugoslav crisis, The problem of 
minorities could not be studied and sc~lved in isolation; it was merely one 
aspect of the broader problems of multinational societies. 

AQENDA ITEM 126 I PROGRESSIVE DEVKLOPMENT OF THE PRINCIPLES AND NORMS OF 
INTERNATIONAL LAW RELATING TO THE NEW INTERNATIONAL ECONOMIC ORDER (contim) 
(A/C,6/46/‘,.6 ‘Rev.1). 

92, TbCHAIRMF\N said that Niger had joined the list of sponsors of draft 
re6OlUtiCih A/C.6i46/L.6/Re~,l. 

AGENDA ITEM 13 1.1 REPORT OF THE SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE CHARTER OF THE UNITED 
NATIONS AND ON THE STRENCTHENlNG OF THE ROLE OF THE ORGANIZATION (c~timd) 
(A/C.6/46/L.7) 

93, ‘~,H4L;CBtJAE?_ sRid that Mali, Nicarcnua and Niger had joined the spawors 
f draft resolution A/C.6/46/L.7. 


